
This Newsletter is designed to celebrate Buderim, the Buderim War
Memorial Community Association and all of its affiliates. 

To stay up-to-date with all BWMCA activities you can follow us on
Facebook: 

www.facebook.com/buderimwarmemorialcommunityassociation 



If you have anything you would like to contribute to our newsletter or
‘What's On in Buderim’, please don’t hesitate to email the Editor at 

admin@bwmca.com.au by the 24th of the month.
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President's Message
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Welcome to our May Newsletter.

Hello Everyone, 

Honorary Life Membership of the
BWMCA is something special. 

The criteria set out in our Constitution
are:

(i) such persons who have actively
served for the general good of the
Association for a period of ten (10)
years, or;

(ii) have made an exceptional
contribution to the Association.”

This month we received the sad news
that two of our Honorary Life Members
had passed away, Robyn Edwards and
Grace McLuskie-Higgs.

You will see from the tributes published
elsewhere in this Newsletter, that these
two ladies more than satisfied that
criteria, with their involvement in the
Management Committee, Friends of
Buderim, the OPO, establishment of the
Village Park, the Buderim Foundation,
the Memorial Hall, the Historical
Society, the Library, the Local
Ambulance Committee and the events
staged by the Association such as
Australia Day Parade, the Anzac Day
commemorations and many others. 

Their contribution has been
outstanding and one we can only
endeavour to emulate as we strive to
achieve our goal “to promote and
build on the traditional sense of
"Community Spirit on Buderim".
 

To quote from Jenny Cant, “Without their
leadership and their vision for the growth
of this community and its spirit, this
would be just a growing suburb on the
Sunshine Coast.”

Cheers

Errol Richardson
President 

https://www.bwmca.com.au/
https://www.bwmca.com.au/


Cr Ted will be
at the OPO on
the last Friday

of every
month

10am - 12pm
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Welcome to our May edition. 

Hi Newsletter Readers

Thank you to all Affiliates, Members, and Executive Team who have contributed to the
newsletter this month. We have the Sunset Gathering coming up on 30th of June.  Please
feel free to bring any new people to the area or those unaware of the BWMCA and all the
Affiliates. Please RSVP for catering purposes.

Please check our website for Upcoming Events and if you would like anything added to
this, please email admin@bwmca.com.au with the content and images to be uploaded.

Roxxie Young
Newsletter Editor 

Editor's Message

Hello everyone 

Well, what a month! We celebrated the commitment of one of our long term volunteers
with a morning tea at the OPO on the 19th May. June McCarthy started volunteering at
the Buderim Community Information Centre shortly after it opened at the Old Post
Office in 1999. BWMCA President, Errol Richardson, thanked June for her service and
presented her with a certificate and gift.

Our volunteers are the life blood of this organisation. They give freely of their time and
meet and greet our visitors with a smile and a wealth of knowledge. On the 20th May
the Rotary Club of Buderim recognised all of the volunteers with the presentation of a
Vocational Excellence Award. This is a great acknowledgement of the positive attitude
of our team - well done everyone!

Buderim Community Information Centre is truly an international hub. This month we
have had overseas visitors pop in from South Africa, England, Scotland, Ireland, and
Canada; as well as Aussies from Western Australia, South Australia, Victoria, NSW, and
Queensland. The Old Post Office is certainly the ‘heart of our community’!

Until next time
Steven
OPO-Coordinator
E: opomanager@bwmca.com.au
P: 5477 0944

What's Happening at the Old Post Office

Drop your old
working

mobile into
the box at the

OPO - help
support DV

Victims
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Thank you to all our members who have paid the annual subscription for 2023.

We still have a few memberships that haven't been renewed this year. We will be sending
out a reminder in the next few weeks. Please note that Affiliates are required to be up to
date to enable articles to be included in the monthly newsletter, upcoming events & an
Affiliates' page on our website along with window space at the OPO.

We have had 6 new membership applications to join the BWMCA which have all been
approved. Welcome to our new members.

If you have any queries please email: admin@bwmca.com.au or (07) 5477 0945 

Membership & Affiliate Membership Update

The JP Service at the Old Post Office which operates each week from Monday to Thursday 10.00am to 1.00pm is
part of a state-wide network called "JPs in the Community" provided by the Department of Justice and the
Attorney General. 

We have had 1 new JP join the team - Welcome Jenny McGrath. We are still looking for a few more volunteers to
help service the community - especially Mondays. Please note that all our volunteers
work in pairs and have continued mentoring and training - can you help?

Our Buderim JPs are proud to be part of this very significant volunteer network. 

Outside of these hours at the OPO please call 1300 301 147 or
www.qld.gov.au/findjp to find a local JP.

Justice of the Peace Service

30th 
June 

@ 5pm
N E X T  E V E N T



This spirit of community, for which Buderim is so well
known, and indeed what draws new residents to live in
this area, does not happen without those individuals
who have a firm belief in, and love of their community.
Without their leadership and their vision for the growth
of this community and its spirit, this would be just a
growing suburb on the Sunshine Coast.

Dear Robyn Edwards who passed away on the 6th May
following a long battle with cancer was one of those
leaders who possessed a vision for the future and had a
total commitment to the Buderim community in so
many areas.

Originally from South Australia, Robyn and George,
daughter Sue and son Robert moved to Buderim in the
1970s and bought Buderim Electricals. During this time,
Robyn became involved in the Friends of the Buderim
Hall, a group established by Coral Goodsir, to raise
funds to renovate the original School of Arts. It would be
no surprise to anyone who knew Robyn to learn that she
had worked for some years for a major pharmaceutical
company leading a team of “her girls” in the cosmetic
field. Robyn was always immaculately dressed, and
perfectly groomed no matter the occasion or meeting.

In 1999, Robyn retired and joined the Friends of Buderim,
taking over the reins of Treasurer from Marilyn Harch.
Her bookkeeping skills were always accurate, with even
the smallest detail recorded very precisely. The Friends
raised a substantial amount of funds for the BWMCA
holding a large number of events. Apart from raising
money, Robyn worked hard for Australia Day events
funded by the Council, Anzac Days, jumble sales for
bushfires and floods, and a variety of social functions
which all contributed to the Buderim community spirit.
Two cookbooks alone raised in excess of $200,000 and
seeing these proceeds grow in her account books, gave
her as treasurer, much pleasure.

When Bart’s Land (now the Buderim Village Park), was
put up for sale and purchased by an English
development company, Robyn was the BWMCA’s
representative working with the Council to achieve the
best possible outcome for public space within the
development. This all folded, but subsequently the
Council did purchase most of the original Bart’s Land
and developed the beautiful parkland space we all
enjoy today.

Robyn became Vice Chair of the BWMCA and was an
outstanding manager of the OPO always setting her
high standards. This was always appreciated by those
who worked beside her. Robyn’s involvement with the
Buderim War Memorial Hall committee was
extraordinary as she set in motion great improvements
for this building. With funds raised by the Friends, Robyn
was very pleased to oversee installation of a new
kitchen, toilets, air conditioning and the roof reinforced.
Under Robyn’s supervision, a Programme was
organised, not only for the hall, but also other BWMCA
assets.

In 2004, the BWMCA established the Buderim
Foundation to provide grants to organisations which
assisted the Buderim Community. Robyn was one of the
six local identities appointed as Members to oversee the
running of the Foundation. She served diligently in this
capacity for 14 years. 

The Buderim Historical Society was also fortunate to
have Robyn as their Treasurer and committee member.
This was another group which gave Robyn a great deal
of pleasure.

Robyn’s failing eye sight and poor health led to her
reluctant retirement from her various community
positions. Few people have contributed s much as she
did, to this community for which she held such a
passion.
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VALE BWMCA HONORARY LIFE MEMBER

ROBYN EDWARDS



Our beloved Grace passed away near her family on
Friday, May 5 2023, aged 98 years. 

Grace was a daily part of the Buderim scene walking
from Millgrove Place, Mill Road area most mornings,
fulfilling so many roles mostly for the betterment of The
Village’ as it was fondly known and still is.

Hopefully, her list of achievements, which I will try to
briefly list, will prompt newer residents to see how we
are benefitting. We all owe a debt to those far-sighted
people who have given of themselves for you and your
futures.

Grace acted as Secretary of the BWMCA Committee for
many years, handwriting voluminous records.  Future
historians researching will have solid signed documents
and stories to peruse, shake their heads, and say “Wow!”     

It would be easier to say what Grace did not assist with
in her part of the organisations.

Her contribution to the Historical Society was always
solid.

The Library had assistance to meet their ‘High”
performance criteria.

Her exploits with the Friends of Buderim won her an
international accolade as World Champion Fudge
Maker. As well as providing heavily laden tables of
pickles, preserves, and homemade treats. Of course,
most of the fundraising went to the BWMCA over the
years.

Prior to forming the local Ambulance Committee, her
devotion was unquestioned, when we worked with
Nambour Ambulance Station to receive procedure
approvals. All this was done with typewriters and hand
written documentation which was in our Station in Forest
Glen.

Her home garden was always flowering or displaying
something for sale at the Easter Fair and other fund 
 raising opportunities. 

We all missed Grace deeply but wished her “Well” when
she accepted family urgings, moving to Yeppoon being
close to them..

Assisting her first husband Mervyn during his terms as
Maroochy Shire Councillor as his Real Estate Office
Manager, she was always aware of the situations, and
handled the issues smoothly.

Don Culley OAM
Buderim LAC



Grace was very proud of her heritage, a passionate
Queenslander, and the OPO always had a vase of the
most unusual, lovely anthuriums, the variety of which
have never seen since. 
jc
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VALE BWMCA HONORARY LIFE MEMBER

GRACE MCLUSKIE HIGGS

Floral tribute - These orchid flowers are homegrown from her children

Floral tribute - From LAC

Grace is on the left  & the late  Kate Richardson
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What's On In Buderim 
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What's On In Buderim 

Art, Calligraphy and Papercraft Exhibition
 



Buderim's Calligraphy and Papercraft Group is
hosting its biannual exhibition, this year titled Rhythms
of the Coast featuring beautifully crafted artworks
and paper designs that reflect the rhythms of the
stunning Sunshine Coast region. Watch calligraphers
demonstrate and explain various scripts, and view
their interpretation of traditional and modern lettering
created with ink, paint and gold leaf. 

There will be art for sale, exhibition pieces on display,
and raffles to win. 



3-11 June 2023 | Open 10am-2pm daily



Buderim Craft Cottage, Main Street, Buderim



Free entry






The Voice
St Mark's is holding a wide-ranging discussion
about The Voice, on Sunday 2 July, from 2.00-

4.00pm in the Church hall. Three speakers,
afternoon tea, followed by Q & A.  Everyone

welcome. More details next month.



Scone Time
On Wednesday 8th July, following the 10.00am

Service is Scone Time - morning tea with freshly
made scones with jam and cream. If you would
like help with transport, please contact Debbie at

St Mark's office 5445 2060



Artisans' Market 
The monthly market will be held on Friday 16th

June, 3-7 pm. Come along and enjoy the
sausage sizzle!
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What's On In Buderim

ST MARK'S ANGLICAN CHURCH - BUDERIM
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What's On



The Buderim Community Carols 2023 is set for
Sunday 10th December 2023. In due course an
application to hold the event on the beautiful Buderim
Village Park will be put to council. 

The Community Carols Subcommittee of the BWMCA
is currently working on the program, however, so
many other decisions are required before the first act
appears on stage on the night.

A family friendly, safe, community focussed and
celebratory event is the main aim. It is amazing to
think this annual event has grown so much over the
years to be the most well attended community carols
even on the coast. Thank you to all who have
supported the Buderim Community Carols in the
past. This year will be bigger than ever. We will
continue with improved car parking and work on
additional quick snack food availability, whilst
maintaining the community involvement in the major
aspects of the event.

As it has been in the past, a good number of
volunteers will be needed to ensure a safe, family
friendly and orderly event. We ask that all BWMCA
members and affiliates note the event date in their
diaries and be prepared to assist when the call is
made. Last year we had a good number of volunteer
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What's On In Buderim 

BWMCA: BUDERIM COMMUNITY CAROLS 2023

and this helped make the 2022 event the most
successful carols of the modern era.

We are still looking for the names of a local non profit
organisations with a similar desire to serve the local
community to run additional food stalls at the 2023
event. Something simple, quick and tasty like hot
dogs. 

Last year Buderim Scouts successfully operated the
sausage sizzle and were “run off their feet” so
additional food stalls would give attendees more
options. If your local not for profit community
organisation would like to be considered, please
contact the writer. Also, our subcommittee is always
looking for interested persons to join us. 

Please contact the writer if you would like to know
more.

Yours in community service,
Andrew Butterworth

Andrew Butterworth
Chairman - BWMCA Community Carols

0410 173 778
butterab@tpg.com.au
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What's On In Buderim

Buderim VIEW Club calls on the community to give generously to
The Smith Family’s Winter Appeal
Buderim VIEW Club is urging the local community to
give generously to The Smith Family’s Winter Appeal
this year, to support thousands of children and young
people with their education.

The education charity is aiming to raise $6.2 million
nationally to give over 14,000 children across Australia
access to its proven learning and mentoring
programs.  

It comes as a survey released by the charity found
Australians believe the cost-of-living crisis is having a
greater impact on education than the COVID-19
pandemic. The survey also found that more people
believe child poverty has worsened because of the
crisis.

CEO of The Smith Family, Doug Taylor, said while
inflation is affecting all Australians, the most
vulnerable members of our community are faring the
worst.

“It's been a particularly challenging time for the
students and families we support, with the cost-of-
living crisis affecting the price of housing, food and
power.”

“Families are having to make impossible decisions
about where they spend their limited funds. This could
mean paying for school essentials like digital devices
or paying for a meal on the table.”

“By donating to the Winter Appeal, Australians can
help young people most in need by giving them
access to extra learning tools, so they can get the
most out of their education and create better futures
for themselves.”

VIEW (Voice, Interests and Education of Women) is a
national women’s organisation and support network,
bringing together women to enjoy social activities,
develop skills, and make connections – all while
supporting Australian children experiencing
disadvantage.

VIEW is also largest community sponsor of students
on The Smith Family’s Learning for Life program, with
Buderim club supporting 7 students through its
fundraising activities. 

For those who are interested to find out more about
VIEW or who would like to join visit view.org.au or call
Gail on 5476 7163.

VIEW: Founded in 1960 by the General Secretary of
The Smith Family, George Forbes, to support the
charitable work of The Smith Family, VIEW stands for
the Voice, Interests and Education of Women. Visit
www.view.org.au 

As The Smith Family's largest community sponsor of
Learning for Life students, VIEW supports the
educational outcomes of more than 1,530 children
and young people experiencing disadvantage.
Through this powerful, longstanding connection, VIEW
is proud to enable better futures for young
Australians. Visit www.view.org.au

The Smith Family: The Smith Family is a children’s
education charity that helps young Australians
experiencing disadvantage to create better futures
for themselves through harnessing the power of
education. Visit www.thesmithfamily.com.au

https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/media/stories/community-attitudes-survey-2023
http://view.org.au/
http://www.view.org.au/
http://www.view.org.au/
http://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/


BWMCA Hall Committee

Do you know that we have many rooms
to hire out or use at the War Memorial
Hall including the CWA Room, Foyer
and Verandah.

Contact: admin@bwmca.com.au to
discuss further.

Phone: (07) 5477 0945
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BWMCA: WAR MEMORIAL HALL

     If your community

organisation would like to use


the hall, please email 
admin@bwmca.com.au and


Roxxie will be in touch

regarding possible openings,


hourly rates and any other

associated costs. 

BWMCA - Additional Areas 



BWMCA Newsletter     May 2023

BWMCA: WAR MEMORIAL HALL - Recurring Weekly Events

BWMCA War Memorial Hall Events For June

Saturday

Sunday

Monday

Tuesday

Wednesday

Thursday

Friday

Hall: 9.15am - 12.00pm - Tai Chi

Hall: 7.00am - 10.00am -  Independent Movement

Hall: 7.15pm - 8.15pm - Zumba with Nicola

Hall: 10.30am - 11.30am -  Zumba With Tianna

Hall: 9.30am - 10.30am - Yoga

Garden: 12.00m - 1.00pm - Outdoor Exercise

CWA Room: 5.45pm - 8.15pm - Art/Painting

CWA Room: 9.30am - 10.30am - Over 50's Fitness

CWA Room: 6.00pm - 7.00pm - Sing To Thrive

CWA Room: 6.00pm - 8.00pm - Chess

CWA Room: 9.45am - 12.15pm - Art/Painting

Friday 2nd to Sunday 4th - Bytes (TARZAN)(See website: bytesyouththeatre.com/performances)
Friday 9th & Sunday 111th - Sunshine Coast Chamber Music Festival
Friday 9th June (10.30am - 3pm) - Buderim Garden Club
Saturday 9th - Bytes Performance - (See website: bytesyouththeatre.com/performances)
Friday 16th & Saturday 17th - 3B Creative
Friday 23 4.30pm - 6.00pm - Queensland Conservatorium Student Chamber Musicians Concert
Saturday 24th morning - Barely Worn
Saturday 25th morning - Neuma Church Guest Speaker 
Friday 30th (5.00pm - 7.00pm)- Welcome to Buderim "Sunset Gathering"



It’s Easy To Join ADFAS SC 
To find out about joining ADFAS Sunshine Coast and
coming to lectures,  please contact the ADFAS
Membership Secretary, Merle O’Rourke
orourke.mj@bigpond.com or phone 0419 795 625 

The membership subscription for 2023 is $150.00 which
covers eight (8) lectures from March to October. In
addition to the advertised program, in November there
will be a lecturer from the Sunshine Coast at the AGM
and a Christmas Party for Members in December, both
hosted by the Committee as a thank-you.

Non-members/visitors are very welcome to attend up
to three (3) lectures at a cost of $25.00 per lecture. 

You can also read more about ADFAS Sunshine Coast
at our website:
www.adfas.org.au/sunshine-coast
or visit our Facebook page
https://www.facebook.com/groups/508480340811620
for the latest news.

Copies of the ADFAS Sunshine Coast 2023 Lecture
Programme with Membership application form are
available at the Buderim Information Centre at the
Old Post Office.
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Affiliate Reports

Australian Design and Fine Arts Society (ADFAS) News
ADFAS SUNSHINE COAST 

Merle O'Rourke - Membership Secretary
0419 795 625

orourke.mj@bigpond.com
www.adfas.org.au

Our June lecture is “Art DECO SYDNEY – A PERSISTENT PRESENCE” presented by Claudia Chan Shaw on Sunday 18
June at 3.00pm, Uni SC Lecture Theatre 1..

From an incinerator designed by Walter Burley Griffin to
the local cinema, pub and milk bar, Art Deco design
was not limited to the elegant office buildings of
bustling downtown Sydney of the 1930s. 

Sydney’s smart set were early adopters, embracing the
style at every level. Join Claudia for an exploration of
Art Deco in Sydney, a visual culture defined not only
through architecture but also through graphic and
interior design, the decorative arts and photography. 

Sydney born Claudia Chan Shaw has a multi-faceted
career from fashion designer, artist and writer, to
television and radio presenter. She is co-designer and
director of internationally acclaimed Australian fashion
label, ‘Vivian Chan Shaw.’

Claudia presents and produces ‘Arts Friday’ on 89.7fm,
is a tour leader for the Art Gallery Society NSW and
leads art deco tours around the world. She is perhaps
best known as co-presenter on the ABC TV program
‘Collectors’ and her book ‘Collectomania.’ Claudia is
co-host and presenter of a new television series
‘Antiques DownUnder’ on 9Gem and 9Now. 

mailto:orourke.mj@bigpond.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/508480340811620




Jenny Williams - President

president@buderimcraftcottage.com.au
www.craftcottage.com.au




The creative quilters of the Buderim Craft Cottage only stage
an exhibition every two years, and this year is the one.

Traditional and modern quilts will be hung throughout the
cottage for this three-day event from Friday, June 23 to
Sunday, June 25 (9am-3pm each day).

Some work - bed quilts (treasured family heirlooms of the
future) and other quilted items - will be available for sale.

As well, a hand-made quilt, “Melody in Monochrome”
(pictured), will be raffled with proceeds going to the
Maroochydore sleep bus org. Raffle tickets will be available
for $2 each.

The exhibition is your chance to see what wonders can be
created from simple scraps of material, using imagination,
skill and hours and hours of dedicated handwork. One hand-
made quilt can take months to produce, yet can sell for as
little as $100-$200, because they’re made with love, not profit
in mind. And a hand-made quilt is an original, not a mass-
produced, throwaway item. Each quilt has its own story and
can be passed down from generation to generation as
something of value with its own sentimental attachment.

Refreshments including complimentary tea and coffee will be
available. Entry is $5.

Visit 2023 Biennial Quilt Exhibition at the Buderim Craft
Cottage, Main Street, Buderim, 9am-3pm June 23-25.

Enquires: contact Pat Reid 0412 564 949
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BUDERIM CRAFT COTTAGE

Calligraphy & Papercrafts Exhibition, 3-11 June, 10am-2pm
titled Rhythms of the Coast 

Patchwork Exhibition  Fri 23– Sun 25 June

Biggest Morning Tea

On Friday 19 May, Buderim Craft Cottage’s Fabric Arts and
Siversmiths groups combined to host one of the Biggest
Morning Teas. It was a fun and scrumptious event with home-
made high-tea style food and drinks. Some special birthdays
were also celebrated.

Cottage members had hand-crafted many of the raffle
prizes so they were a thrill to win. $500 was raised from the
event for the Cancer Council. 

Winter School

The Winter School is held biennially at Buderim Craft Cottage
and is running this year from 1-9 July. There is a program of
renowned artists conducting workshops on a variety of arts
and crafts. It is proudly supported by Sunshine Coast
Council’s grants program.

Registrations are open to the public and some workshops
have already filled. There are classes for both beginners and
the more experienced! 

Please visit buderimcraftcottage.com.au for further
information and to make bookings. 

Coming Events in the Atrium Gallery at Buderim Craft
Cottage

See beautifully crafted artworks and paper designs that
reflect the rhythms of our stunning Sunshine Coast region.
Watch calligraphers demonstrate various scripts with ink,
paint and gold leaf. There will be art for sale, exhibition pieces
on display, and raffle hampers to win. We look forward to
welcoming you! 

I hope to see you at one of these events which showcase the
talent of our dedicated creative groups.

Cheerio for now.
Jenny Williams

http://www.buderimfoundation.org.au/
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protecting and preserving our natural
environment;
assisting people in need to live healthy and
fulfilling lives;
adding richness and diversity to local artistic
and cultural endeavours;
increasing learning opportunities across all age
groups;
celebrating and showcasing our heritage and
local history;
encouraging and supporting those with
sporting and other recreation interests;
strengthening the social fabric of the
community; and 
supporting youth in our community.

Our program focuses on supporting initiatives that
make a positive impact on the local community,
with funding opportunities of up to $10,000
available to eligible organisations servicing the
local 4556 community.

 If you, your children or grandchildren, are involved
in a not-for-profit organisation that needs funding
for a special project that will benefit the
community, please let them know ... grants are
open!

 Our eight key areas of interest include:- 

Last year, we awarded close to $60,000 in grants
to 14 local organisations, taking the total amount
distributed over 15 years to over $731,825. This year,
we're excited to support even more projects that
benefit residents within the 4556 postcode area.



Sandra Jeffries - Board Director and 

Events & Engagement Committee Chair
 07 5456 1757

sandra.jeffries@buderimfoundation.org.au
www.buderimfoundation.org.au

BUDERIM FOUNDATION 

The Community Grant round is NOW OPEN!

The application process is easy and can be
completed on-line before applications close on
Monday, 19th June 2023.

 Everything you need to know about applying for a
Buderim Foundation Community Grant can be
found in the Grant Application Guide on our website.
We are encouraging organisations to check the
Guidelines and take the Eligibility Assessment to see
if they are eligible.

Successful applicants will be announced at the
Foundation's 2023 Annual Community Grants
Celebration on Sunday, 10th September.

We urge you to visit our website to find out more
about our Community Grants program and apply
today! Let's work together to create a healthier,
happier, and more resilient community for all.

http://www.buderimfoundation.org.au/


Pam Winks
President - (07) 5445 3779

www.buderimlibrary.com.au



BWMCA Newsletter     May 2023

Affiliate Reports

Our Easter book sale was a great success, with lots
of people enjoying browsing and purchasing books
for their reading pleasure. We were successful in
raising $3,000 which will be used to purchase new
books for our library. 

Thank you to all of the volunteers who assisted with
the book sale. We have already started collecting
books for our next sale in November. If you have any
books that you would like to donate please drop
them into the library and talk to the volunteers. We
will accept fiction, non-fiction, and children’s books
but they must be in good condition.

The book buyers have had a great time purchasing
books as there are plenty of choices. Recently we
have purchased fiction books by Alex North,
Candice Fox, and Sarah Barrie. Non-fiction books
cover a range of topics from stories about rural
mums in Australia; to surviving concentration
camps and much more.

If you like to become a member of the library,
please call in and have a look around and speak to
the friendly volunteers at the front desk. Our
membership fees are $25 or $20 pensioner for 12
months. 

We have large print books as well as a great range
of audio books. 

We open from 9:30am – 2:30pm (Mon-Fri) and
9:30am – 12:00pm (Sat). 

BUDERIM LIBRARY 
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VIEW…voice, interests and education of women
 
Our club is part of a national organisation that
supports the education of more than 1600
disadvantaged Australian children, through The
Smith Family.

Our members have the opportunity to meet twice a
month.

On the first Wednesday of the month we hold our
formal meeting followed by a two-course lunch and
a guest speaker. At our March meeting, the guest
speaker was a representative from The Office of Fair
Trading, who spoke about scams and cyber issues.

At our April meeting, the guest speaker will be Mr
Des Deighton, a radio announcer with Sunshine FM
104.9.

On the third Wednesday of each month, we enjoy a
social outing. The March outing was lunch at
Stonebridge Cafe, Palmwoods.

The Guest Speakers at our May lunch were Julie-
Anne Simpson and Susie Warwick from Story Dogs.
They were accompanied by their adorable dogs,
Poppy and Archie who delighted our members. 
 Story Dogs is a nationwide organisation supported
by volunteers who visit schools with their own pet
dogs to help children who find reading a challenge. 

The children respond phenomenally well to the
relaxing distraction - and the demand for this
charity’s help is growing. More volunteers are
needed

Currently we have 60 members and would warmly
welcome newcomers.

We meet at The Buderim Tavern 11am for 11.30 on the
first Wednesday of each month. Contact Gail.

BUDERIM VIEW



Gail Julian - 5476 7163
gai3@optusnet.com.au

view.org.au/find-a-club/qld/clubs/buderim-view-club



Julie-Anne Simpson & Susie Warwick



GRADUATE WOMEN QLD SUNSHINE COAST
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Six new members welcomed at breakfast

Wendy Ashley-Cooper
President

info@graduatewomen.org.au
www.graduatewomen.org.au

At our bi-monthly breakfast meeting on 13th May,
members and guests were engaged and
challenged by our guest speaker and GWQ
President, Dr the Honourable Mary Crawford OAM.
Dr Crawford is in her 10th and final year as
President of Graduate Women Queensland.

Dr Crawford has served her country with
distinction: as a secondary teacher, a Member of
Federal Parliament, and on the academic staff at
QUT. Between 1987 and 1996 she was the Labor
member for Forde in Federal Parliament, including
holding the position of Parliamentary Secretary to
the Minister for Housing and Regional
Development. In 2008 she completed a PhD on
“Gender and the Australian Parliament”. Dr
Crawford was made a Member of the Order of
Australia in the 2020 Australia Day Honours for
“significant service to women, and to the people
and Parliament of Australia." 

Mary spoke about the origins of Graduate
Women Queensland, formed in 1920 as an
affiliate of an international organisation
supporting women’s education and
advancement. Her interesting PowerPoint slides
documented the progress (or otherwise) of
women’s education and advancement in
Queensland over the past 100 years, and the
current picture, with some pertinent statistics
covering issues such as school retention rates,
the pattern of male and female segregation into
different educational paths and different
industries, the gender pay gap by areas of study,
and the percentage of women in parliaments
and on boards. 

Locally, the Sunshine Coast branch of Graduate
Women Queensland supports the education and
advancement of women through a number of
bursary programs. Each year our bursaries
support young women undergraduates at USC, a
refugee tertiary student in Brisbane, refugee
students at Milpera SHS, a local indigenous
woman and a graduate of STEMM.  

Our next function will be our Bursary Brunch on
Saturday 15th July, where we will be presenting
bursaries to three outstanding young women who
are currently in their undergraduate courses at
UniSC.

We welcome graduate women in all disciplines
from any tertiary institution to join us. As well as
supporting our bursary programs, our members
enjoy friendship, fellowship and intellectual
stimulation through regular breakfast speakers,
occasional morning teas, book groups and
informal social events. For further information, see
our Facebook page or our website,
www.graduatewomen.org.au.

Dr Mary Crawford 
Dr Mary Crawford & Wendy
Ashley-Cooper

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Australian_Labor_Party
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Order_of_Australia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/2020_Australia_Day_Honours
http://www.graduatewomen.org.au/


LOCAL AMBULANCE COMMITTEE
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Don Culley OAM
President

donculley@dodo.com.au
5445 1871

Covid disrupted our very successful school children’s
CPRA training sessions. Illness and deaths of
executive members forced us to pass our funds over
as well as cease operations until we were allowed to
regroup. 

We are getting close to establishing our committee to
oversee our possible many different options and
functions. 

We enlist Sunshine Coast University Paramedic
Trainees for stafffing many of our sessions.  Our
trainers have given sessions to all ages, to area
residents, organisations, schools, clubs, and
retirement villages at virtually NO charge.

Prior to lockdown, Buderim was closely co-operating
with Cooroy & Distract LAC to obtain a CPRA specially
modified “ Retiring “ Ambulance fully fitted for training
purposes. The BWMCA has seen this in operation at
Australia Day Festivities and wishes to support this
acquisition I believe.

Buderim Pilot Committee has placed on the Agenda
list for the first full meeting that we trial what is
common overseas for putting AED equipment in
public places. It would be available 24/7 to everyone.

We did a verbal survey prior to closure locating many
of these units locally but at many times of the day or
night access is limited.

The children’s programs would have to be
regenerated but with the enthusiasm shown from our
previous efforts should be a matter of a phone call
saying we are ready to repeat the very rewarding
sessions all around.
.
This should also apply to Mooloolaba Lions Club who
had arranged for us to have a monthly stand at their
Fisherman’s Road Sunday Market where average
attendance is between 4 to 5 thousand people.

For groups or service clubs, visitations can be
arranged to the Ambulance Station at Birtinya which
is most informative to see what is behind the service
you receive at a phone call. Buderim Station has a
proud record and is great but modern facility has
more to observe and contemplate.

We are seeking a Secretary and some Ordinary
Members positions may also be available. It is
optional if you wish do the CPRA Training course. 

We have huge support from the QAS Special CPRA
Section which has grown over the Years from the
Nucleus, locally generated, now given credence
across Queensland.

Don Culley OAM.
Restructure Committee. 
Spoke’s Person.    5445 1871.

Burderim & Birtinya Ambulance Stations





Ian Conkie

probusbuderim@gmail.com
www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/


buderim/Meetings
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PROBUS CLUB OF BUDERIM INC

With a touch of wintry chill our May meeting got
off to a cool start, but soon warmed up as 76
members got together in social mood. Our guest
speaker was Dr Rachel Sharman, a researcher at
USC. 

What an interesting, informative and entertaining
talk and it left us all a little gobsmacked at the
effect of mobile phones and social media on our
developing children. Food for thought!

The Bridge Club made a good start to the month
with their normal Friday meeting, while the theatre
group were having a break till June when the plan
is to see the Ten Tenors.

A lunch was held on Wednesday 31st May at the
Stonebridge Gardens in Palmwoods, which has
been gaining a good reputation.

June will see the first Adventure Tour - A “Regional
Ramble” – to be organised by the new Convenors.
Best wishes to them.

We are still taking names for the NSW tour of
Tenterfield, Port Macquarie and Coffs Harbour in
August, while the Captain’s Luncheon Cruise on
the Pumicestone Passage next month is
gathering steam.

Our Probus Club provides the opportunity for
retirees to meet in circumstances that provide
companionship and intellectual stimulation. We
meet on the second Wednesday each month at
9.15am in the Uniting Church Hall, so why not
pay us a visit, and see what you may be
missing. 

Alternately, you may email our Membership
Officer, John Barton at this address:
probusbuderim@gmail.com



Cathy McKenzie - Club Service Director
camckenz@bigpond.net.au

Phone: 0413 456 337
www.rotaryclubofbuderim.com
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ROTARY CLUB OF BUDERIM
Last Friday our club proudly held our Vocational
Excellence Award presentation event. This event is
close to the heart of our club as we pride ourselves on
our commitment to our local Buderim community, and
this provides us with the opportunity to recognize those
committed to offering great service locally. A full list of
award recipients can be found on our
website:www.rotaryclubofbuderim.com and our
Facebook page. 

Thank you to everyone who took the time to nominate
our outstanding locals and huge accolades to the
award recipients whose dedication to their vocations
contributes significantly to our wonderful Buderim
lifestyle.

This month we have been advertising the ‘Science
Experience’, a 3-day program for year 9 and 10
students designed to provide those with an interest in
science with an opportunity to engage in a wide range
of fascinating science activities under the guidance of
scientists who love their work.

The program takes place in over thirty-five universities
and tertiary institutions, within many different
laboratories and lecture theatres. Participants perform
experiments in the laboratories, meet and hear senior
lecturers in the lecture theatres, attend site visits and
walk around and experience what it is like to be on the
campus of a university or tertiary institution. More than
84,000 students have taken this rare opportunity, up to
date.

The program also provides information about further
studies in science, technology and engineering. It
highlights the wide range of careers that allow
students to pursue their interests and abilities in the
sciences.

The Rotary Club of Buderim is proud to be sponsoring
nine local students to participate.

We continue our support of the Buderim Mountain
State School Breaky Club and the Maroochy
Neighbourhood Centre Breaky for those either
homeless or doing it extremely tough.  The MNC is in
need of non-perishable food items as the demand on
their services increases, and Buderim Rotary will be
stepping up to help. If your organization would also like
to contribute, contact MNC.

The 1st of July is the beginning of a new Rotary year,
and as this date approaches the clubs reflect on the
year past and how they have been able to assist those
in need and contribute to their communities, and
internationally. It is also a time to plan for the year
ahead, and this is particularly when we canvass our
local communities for new members.

Each new member adds a new dimension to the club,
with fresh ideas, skills and enthusiasm. To enable our
clubs to continue doing the great work they do in the
community, we need these new members, so if it
something that you are considering, now’s the time to
put your hand up to help!

 
Steven Cottingham & Lyn Phillips receiving award on
behalf of the OPO Volunteers

http://www.rotaryclubofbuderim.com/
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ST MARK'S ANGLICAN CHURCH - BUDERIM

Delightful celebrations and services have taken place
over Easter and more recently on St Mark’s Day on
Sunday 30th April.
 
Bishop Jeremy Greaves joined the variety of church
services marking Jesus’ journey to the cross and the
celebration of His resurrection on Easter Day.
Amazing attendees of the congregation sang,
prayed and meditated on the readings and
preaching over this .me. Live streaming made a
wider connection to a broad range of followers on St
Mark’s Facebook.
hIps://www.facebook.com/StMarksBuderim

Our Street Library was blessed and launched on
Easter Sunday. Layla, our 9 year old artist, helped
Bishop Jeremy with the blessing of this significant
project. Along with the reading bench, we are
grateful to the Buderim Foundation for assisting in
the financing of this community initiative. The sharing
of Easter eggs was a delightful part of the
celebrations as well!

St Mark’s Day celebrated the past, present and future
of our congregations and direction of the parish.
With a sea of the colour red which symbolises our
saint’s day colour, the one church service included
the blessing of new Liturgical Assistants, the
recognition of significant work and pastoral care of a
number of parishioners , a magnificent rendition of
Bach by Father Theo Woods on the church organ
and a superb morning tea.

You are welcome to join our Wednesday service at
10.00am, and each Sunday at 7.00am and 9.00am.



Parish Office 9am - 12pm

Monday to Friday
Phone: 07 5445 2060

buderim@anglicanchurchsq.org.au



Lincoln Scott & Judit Molnar Take a bow among streamers
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SUNSHINE COAST CHAMBER MUSIC FESTIVAL

Lincoln & Choir Perform - The Toreadors Song

Buderim to host two major performances

Buderim will be the venue for the opening and closing
performances of the 2023 Sunshine Coast Chamber
Music Festival.

On Friday 09 June 2023 at 7.30pm Buderim War
Memorial Hall will host the internationally-acclaimed
‘Camerata Chamber Music Orchestra’ for the opening
performance of the Festival.

On Sunday 11 June 2023 at 5.30 pm Buderim Village Park
will be the location of the Festival’s signature event,
‘Singing up Country’, a free public concert.

Camerata Ensemble is one of Australia’s most respected
Chamber Orchestras and has been critically acclaimed
as comparable in performance standard to the
Australian Chamber Orchestra. It is the Ensemble in
Residence at the Queensland Performing Arts Centre in
Brisbane - QPAC.

‘Camerata has had a warm relationship with the
Sunshine Coast Chamber Music Festival since our first
Festival in 2021, but this is the first time they have been
available to perform. We are so proud to have them
open our 2023 Festival,’ said Festival Board Chairman,
Ralph Devlin. ‘The Buderim War Memorial Hall is a
beautiful venue for Chamber Music. The Buderim Hall
has hosted Festival events in 2021 and 2022 and we are
delighted to return with Camerata as the first offering in
our 2023 Festival season,’ Mr Devlin said.

Camerata comes to Buderim in the closing stages of its
2023 Queensland Tour. The Chamber Orchestra will
present an innovative and adventurous program of
classical music, featuring world class players. They have
never performed on the Sunshine Coast. ‘The vibrant and
exquisite program has been curated by Camerata’s
highly respected Artistic Director, Brendan Joyce. The
program promises to intrigue and entertain our
audience,’ Mr Devlin said.

Entirely devised, directed and designed by First
Nations Artists and Creatives, ‘Singing up Country’ has
attracted national attention for its excellence. ‘The
Australia Council for the Arts, the peak Arts body in
Australia, has awarded a grant for our 2023 Festival
production of “Singing up Country”. Such a grant has
never been won by a Sunshine Coast Arts
organisation, so we are very proud to be the first,’ Mr
Devlin said. ‘ We have artists coming from many
parts of Australia to perform, some of the best-
known First Nations Artists in Australia. This will be a
spectacular finale to our 2023 Festival. And it’s free.’

Kabi Kabi Elder, Auntie Helena Gulash, returns as the
Artistic Director of “Singing up Country”. Deline Briscoe
returns as Musical Director.

The many First Nations performing artists will again
collaborate with local ensemble, ‘Topology’ for this
performance. Projection Designer James Muller will
once again weave his design magic for the stage.

Camerata in Performance - Friday 09 June 2023,
7.30pm-9.00pm - Buderim War Memorial Hall -
tickets $60.00 - www.SCCMF.com.au.

‘Singing up Country’ - Sunday 11 June 2023, 5.30pm-
7.00pm - Buderim Village Park - free concert -
please register at www.SCCMF.com.au.

Ralph Devlin
0413 943 752

rp.devlin@outlook.com
www.sccmf.com.au




http://www.sccmf.com.au/
http://www.sccmf.com.au/


Lincoln Scott & Judit Molnar Take a bow among streamers

A full house and a standing ovation greeted the Sunshine
Coast Choral Society’s first concert for 2023, “A Night at
the Opera”, held at Stella Maris Primary School on
Saturday 13th May. A repeat performance at Maleny State
Primary School on Sunday 14th May delighted families
who, in spite of very wet weather, chose to celebrate
Mothers’ Day being entertained with an afternoon of
music and fun.

Making his debut as the new Musical Director of the
Sunshine Coast Choral Society, Lincoln Scott wowed the
audience with his performance of the “Toreador’s Song”
from Bizet’s “Carmen”, backed by a chorus of cheering,
flag-waving Spaniards, while magnificent soprano soloist,
Judit Molnar, played a very seductive Carmen.

A few glasses of champagne were raised as the choir
and soloists performed the “Champagne Song” from
Strauss’s “Die Fledermaus”, and the final item, the drinking
song “Brindisi”, from Verdi’s “La Traviata”, concluded with
streamers and hooters.

The choir is now rehearsing for a September concert,
“Mozart and More”. The centrepiece of the program will be
Mozart’s “Mass in C Minor (Great Mass)”.The program will
include an orchestral piece, “The Magic Flute” overture,
and “Five Mystical Songs” by English composer Ralph
Vaughan Williams. The performance is scheduled to take
place on Sunday 3rd September, at 2pm, at Stella Maris
Primary School, Maroochydore.

We would be delighted to welcome new members to the
choir, particularly tenor and bass voices.  The choir
rehearses on Wednesday nights from 6.45pm to 9.30pm
at the Lakeshore Community Church of Christ, North
Buderim. For further information phone 5478 5546, email
chrisgallagher000@gmail.com or
visit www.suncoastchoral.org.au 
You can also follow us on our Facebook page.
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SUNSHINE COAST CHORAL SOCIETY

Christine Gallagher
5478 5546

secretary@suncoastchoral.org.au
www.suncoastchoral.org.au

Lincoln & Choir Perform - The Toreadors Song

mailto:chrisgallagher000@gmail.com
http://www.suncoastchoral.org.au/


Help raise funds for our Community Group
Make new friends
Win some amazing prizes and Fire up those
Neurons
Registration is easy and still only $15 per
person! 

Trivia Night 2023 is back - DATE CHANGE

Join the Sunshine Coast Dementia Alliance for a
super fun night

Register Here

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2023-quiz-
night-fundraiser-for-the-sunshine-coast-
dementia-alliance-tickets-546810223097 
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SUNSHINE COAST DEMENTIA ALLIANCE



Lal Vider - Secretary

email: scdementiaalliance@gmail.com
www.sunshinecoastdementiaalliance.com.au




Vitality Cafe 
 is held

monthly.
See the

website for
upcoming

dates in June.

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/2023-trivia-night-fundraiser-for-the-sunshine-coast-dementia-alliance-tickets-546810223097?lang=en-au&locale=en_AU&status=30&keep_tld=1&view=listing
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2023-quiz-night-fundraiser-for-the-sunshine-coast-dementia-alliance-tickets-546810223097


We are a not-for-profit self-sustaining group that
serves the interests of people connected in any way to
Cymru/Wales. 

We organise three formal functions a year. A
Christmas Party; Gwŷl Dewi Sant - Saint David’s Day; A
Festival of Music and Singing.

The 2023 Festival of Music and Singing, followed by a
splendid Welsh afternoon tea is on the afternoon of
July 23 at the Caloundra Uniting Church. 

Doors open at 1.05 Festival starts at 1.55. Read the flyer
below

Booking through TryBooking(Use the QR code on the
flyer) from June 1 until 10am on the Day. Thereafter
cash can be taken at the door.

Admission - General Public - $27; WSSC members -
$25; per person in groups of 10 and more $25 each.  

The Festival has evolved from two traditional Welsh
singing and musical events. 

The 'Gymanfa Ganu' is a Welsh Community Singing
Festival and the ‘Noson Lawen’ - is a fun night and
concert. 

In the spirit of the Gymanfa Ganu the audience will
sing and join in a few community songs. We expect the
audience to 'raise the roof.'

After the Festival concert patrons are invited to a
delicious Welsh afternoon tea with plenty of Welsh
cakes and Bara Brith.

After last year’s enjoyable and successful Festival, we
are confident that this year’s concert will be even
better.

We have four outstanding guest artists all of whom will
include a Welsh connection in their repertoire.

Sacha Gibbs-McPhee: a consummate clarinetist.
Sacha has returned to Australia after studying at the
prestigious Royal Academy of Music in London. 

Kim Kirkman: an outstanding musician and performer.
Conductor of a number of choirs and orchestras on
the Sunshine Coast.
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SUNSHINE COAST WELSH SOCIETY/CYMDEITHAS CYMREIG YR ARFORDIR HEULOG

Evan Jenkins
President

wssc@welshsunshinecoast.com
www.welshsunshinecoast.com

Michelle Bull: a sublime soprano; Queensland
Conservatorium trained; a music teacher at Sunshine
Grammar School and her studio Tempo Allegro

Ceri McCoy: a fantastic folk singer and musician. A
regular performer at Woodford Folk Festival. 

Come along, enjoy listening to superb guest artists;
join in the community singing and ‘raise the roof’. 
 When the concert is over partake of a scrumptious
Welsh flavoured afternoon tea.

Enquiries to Emrys Jones - emandmo@bigpond.com
or Susan James at simplesusans@gmail.com

mailto:wssc@welshsunshinecoast.com




Julie Penlington - President

PO Box 94, Maroochydore 4557
4paws@4pawsanimalrescue.org.au
www.4pawsanimalrescue.org.au




Hello I'm Looking For A Foster or My Forever
Home!

Jack, the Jack Russell is just a gorgeous and cute
1 year old who has a beautiful personality.
Weighing 5kg, he adores being around people,
especially children. 

Jack has a lot of energy so a secure fenced-in
yard where he can have a good run around as
well as being taken for walks on his lead would be
perfect! Jack is of the terrier breed so he would
not be good around chickens, cats and pocket
pets. 

He does still need a little training so his perfect
home would be with someone who can dedicate
some time towards Jack growing to his full
potential. How could you resist the cuteness
overload?

If you feel that you could foster or adopt Jack
please visit our website: 
www.4pawsanimalrescue.org.au
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4 Paws Animal Rescue provides refuge for
homeless dogs and cats on the Sunshine Coast.
We are a non-for-profit organisation run entirely by
volunteers.  

Most of our animals come from council pounds,
some are surrendered or abandoned, others are
saved from cruel living conditions. We have quite
an urgent call out and are desperately seeking a
foster carer with a view to adopting.

4 Paws Animal Rescue cannot survive without
generous donations, our wonderful volunteers and
our foster families who take in animals, giving them
unconditional love, training, nursing and
rehabilitation so that they are ready for adoption.  

http://www.4pawsanimalrescue.org.au/


4 Paws Animal Rescue - Kate Buckley, 

Buderim Garden Club - John Lyon,         

0477 611 819
Buderim Scouts - David White, 

Buderim Library Assn - Christine Martin, 

Buderim Men’s Shed - Barry Cheales 5451

1887 
Buderim VIEW Club - Antionette O'Connor

0438 199 674
Coastal Caring Clowns - Dr Robin Redknap,

0458 773 387
E.J Foote Sanctuary - Geoffrey Hole, 

Fusion (Alcoringa) - Jessie O’Neill, 

Sunshine FM 104.9 - Chris Wordsworth, 

Sunshine Coast Dementia Alliance - Nicola

Brunton, 0423 724 912

St Mark’s Anglican Church - Meredith Walker

0425 257 999
Uniting Church, Buderim - Johan Frank, 

Lifepointe Baptist Church Connect Group -

Kathy Wendt - 0431 471 554

Buderim Kindergarten and Pre-School

Association - Alice Paine, 0466 329 327
Little Village Early Learning - Leonie McLeod,

0417 761 142
Immanuel Lutheran College - Fiona Christie,

5477 3444
Matthew Flinders Anglican College - Sergio

Lorado, 5477 3263
SC Grammar School - Drew Miller, 

4556 Chamber of Commerce - Donna

Niazov  0499 949 590
Bendigo Community Bank -                   

Peter Macdonnell 

peter.macdonnell@bendigobank.com.au

Community Groups

     0411 806 017

      0449 944 074

      5445 3779

      0415 265 534

      5476 5033

      5450 1049

Religion - Churches

      0478 888 727

Education

      5445 4444

Business

3bCreative - Anne Grant, 0400 570 880
ADFAS - Anne Lyon, 0414 907 787
BATS Theatre Company - Alice Rea, 0427 856 680
Buderim Craft Cottage - Jenny Williams, 

Buderim Garden Club - John Lyon, 5476 5615
Buderim Historical Society - Kevin Briggs,  0488
021 894 Pioneer Cottage - 07 5450 1966
Buderim Male Choir - Barry Leigh, 0436 319 980
Buderim-Palmwoods Heritage Tramway - Helene
Cronin, 5476 9509
Friends of Maroochy Bushland Botanical Gardens
- Bob Ducrou, 0410 103 262
Graduate Women Qld SC - Jan Leake Jones 07
5445 1414
Moving Forward Sunshine Coast Community Form
Inc - Abby Begeta, 0413 618 725
SC Oriana Choir - Melissa Innes, 0419 258 027
SC Choral Society - Bernice Anderson, 5477 5714
SC Chamber Music Festival - Ralph Devlin,      
 0413 943 752
SC Concert Band Inc - Cliff Travers, 0402 209 670
Sunshine Statesmen Barbershop Chorus - 

SC Symphony Orchestra - Gaye Harlow, 

SCArt to Sunshine Coast Art Group (SCArt)- Cath
Aronsten, 0422 732 837
Sunshine Coast Welsh Society - Susan James
0491 027 156

Buderim Local Ambulance Committee - 

Buderim Foundation - John Barton, 0411 340 910

Buderim East Probus Club - John Ongley, 

Lions Club Buderim- Brian McBride, 0419 367 656
Order of St John of Jerusalem Knights Hospitaller
- Garry Cant - 0412 989 811
Probus Club of Buderim Inc - Ian Conkie,        
 0409 893 810
Probus Club of Buderim Mountain - Nev Winter -
0408 813 921

Cultural & Interest Groups

      0421 645 404

      Merv Elliot, 5445 2907

      0414 478 091

Ambulance Committee

      Don Culley, 5445 1871

Community Support

Social Service Clubs & Organisations

      0428 405 278

BWMCA Affiliate Groups
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This Newsletter is designed to celebrate Buderim, the Buderim War
Memorial Community Association and all of it’s Affiliates.

If you have anything you would like to contribute to our newsletter or
‘What's On In Buderim’, do not hesitate to email the Editor at
admin@bwmca.com.au by the 24th of the month please.

facebook.com/
buderimwarmemorialcomm

unityassociation

Stay up to date with 

BWMCA activities on

Facebook:

May 2023

Proudly supported by Sunshine

Coast Council's Grants Program

50 Burnett St (PO Box 156), Buderim Q 4556 

Ph: 07 5477 0945 

Email: admin@bwmca.com.au
Website: bwmca.com.au 

Errol Richardson, President, 0418 884 637,

president@bwmca.com.au
Roxanne Young, Secretary,  0407 869 655

secretary@bwmca.com.au
Craig McMillan, Treasurer,  0497 977 266,

treasurer@bwmca.com.au
Steve Budden, Vice President, 0418 464 026, 

Steven Cottingham, Committee Member,        

opomanager@bwmca.com.au
Dougal Pitt, Committee Member, 0456 189 880

ANZAC  & Remembrance Day - Drew Miller, Chair,

0458 457 711, millersnaad@bigpond.com; Ruth

Wade, Secretary, 0417 752 299,

ruthwade@westnet.com.au
Buderim Community Carols - Andrew Butterworth,

Chair, 0410 173 778, butterab@tpg.com.au
Old Post Office - Steven Cottingham, Coordinator,

OPO: 5477 0945 opomanager@bwmca.com.au 
War Memorial Hall - John Barton, Chair; Craig

McMillan, Hall Manager 0497 977 266

Events Committee & Welcome to Buderim - Teale

Ring 0422 700 980 admin@bwmca.com.au
Project Officers:

Newsletter - Roxxie Young

admin@bwmca.com.au
Projects - 
Social Media - Pauline Bound, 0423 973 156,

pbound008@hotmail.com
BWMCA Office Administrator - Roxxie Young, 

BWMCA Executive as December 2022

      steve.budden@australianoffroad.com.au

Sub Committees & Working Groups

      hallmanager@bwmca.com.au

           Office: 5477 0945, admin@bwmca.com.au

Magnolia Health Inc (Endometriosis)-    
 Alice Paine - 0466 329 327
Response Mental Health Peer Support -
Adrian Burke - 0435 593 984
Rotary Club of Buderim - Lynne Phillips - 
 0407 453 480

Buderim Billiards and Snooker Club - 

Buderim Bowls Club - Barry Ashby, 

Buderim Contract Bridge Club - Claire
Torrance, 0449 521 588
USC Cricket Club formerly Buderim Cricket
Club - Chris Agapow 0417 786 525
Buderim Firebirds Netball - Emma Lendrum,
0411 090 340
Headland Bowls Club - John Harrington,
5478 0400
Headland-Buderim Croquet - Bob Teernik,
5309 6386
Headland Golf Club - Tim Gahan, 

SC Dog Obedience Club - Lynn Moss, 

SC Chess Club - Chris Koloszar,              
 0449 914 747
SC Hockey Club - Daniel Calder, 

SC Square Dance Centre - June McCarthy,
5478 3445
Maroochy Yoga - Cailan Anderson 0499 998
337

Social Service Clubs & Organisations (cont)

Sport & Recreation

      Jeff Pickering, 0439 669 717

      5445 1104

      5444 5800

      5445 5312

      0417 688 697
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